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Heller: Short-Term Unemployment Benefits Needed for Immediate Relief 

Encourages further discussion regarding a way to pay for benefits

(Washington, D.C.) – Today, the U.S. Senate voted on a proposal offered by U.S. Senator Dean Heller (R-NV) along with Senator Jack Reed (D-RI) to extend unemployment benefits for three months (S. 1845).  

Following the vote, Senator Heller issued this statement: 

“Like many of my colleagues, I prefer that these unemployment insurance benefits be paid for. In fact, in previous years, I have introduced legislation to do just that, and am ready to work with my colleagues on similar legislation this year. 

“The fact remains that when Congress went home in December, benefits for 17,000 Nevadans and approximately 1.3 Americans abruptly expired.  Inaction by Congress has left these individuals and families facing the New Year uncertain how they will pay their utility bills or feed their families. 

“Passing a short-term extension now would do more than provide immediate relief to those who are looking for work. It would allow Congress the time needed for both sides of the aisle time to come together to discuss how to pay for these benefits in the future. I am disappointed that this measure was not successful today, but will continue to advocate for this bill with my colleagues,” said Senator Dean Heller. 

Background
S. 1845 would have provided immediate relief for 17,000 Nevadans whose benefits abruptly expired when Congress recessed in December. Senator Heller has introduced legislation to extend unemployment benefits in previous Congresses. Those measures (H.R. 5453, 111th Congress; S. 1885, 112th Congress) were fully paid for. 
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